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SNJM Stories 

Sisters Cynthia Canning and Rosemary Delaney 
Honored in Oakland 

Sisters Cynthia and Rosemary were honored at a recent 
Alameda County Board of Supervisors' meeting for their 
enduring legacy of education and community building 
through the Next Step Learning Center in Oakland. In 
1994, they co-founded and have since co-directed Next 
Step Learning Center, a tutoring center for adults who 
are working on basic literacy, GED preparation, and/or 
transitioning to college and the workforce. 

  

Present for the ceremony were Next Step's board, the 
incoming Executive Director Lisa Stringer, Operations 
Manager Peggy Presley, Sr. Maureen Delaney from the 
Province Leadership Team, some Next Step tutors, and 
SNJM Sisters and Associates. 

 

 

L-R: Greg Schopf, NSLC Board Chair, Sr. Cynthia 
Canning, Sr. Rosemary Delaney, Mary Brutocao, NSLC 

Board. 
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St. Mary's Academy in The Dalles, OR Receives Generous Donation 

Fr. Joseph Levine, priest of St. Peter Catholic Church in The Dalles, OR, donated 

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/FZsS91MOcCQm7T3hO-CCeodTdK6zCUUs-qejhOrsd7dNMUsyOrsd7dNMVOZPoV6XXy8V4ThqhVZ23siMaF0hlrFm700jt82aHtaMU02rjgpv78efZvxOoUQsEzHZuVt5CX_8ICzBZCWb_khjmKCHtd7BgY-F6lK1FJ4SyOrKrKr01NjLQqes3sD3w019QWZQgCe0yNkzshh4zc75xAolu0ohyXsq3ge6iUugtutEW13Uc2MOdBiEn38Qp4iU2Pcxk3wAl2UGo0swC6wLka4bwf84AQb40im54NJ4fJsl0AK91A1w9Ij1o2M9xB4C7-UGOS7C2aOrPwQo3qy3Fkot6g55w839egG1hk2wCbBk0660Yg40M2hE2xFCgEh1941Maf3_73ou6nk3Qhkh4yqFcm2Eo5PP04CzAMssRoU94gV4t4iY21kcAP8p2MEjf0Em0G0BsteFEV2UFpw-07j5OHcma0Ibz8j1wSaSQg31wUVGNcU9A_cBOfM2h01H0g0Es7yH8Khuc9xwOl6m6h8sW5ANgbE4hO9Aawsq5LGbxGPwp0AyssrS0yuv2rFCqPslE45i3R20uhee5kkrIKeccCzAQsI6zAQsyEFcfrAImJ_BgY-56SNri9omee1kEtqIajS4XlxfrjVsSMqekjhOqejo7GT4Qg30c0wrd40Bm4fJelo6y0Kq81LoS9Cy1eWbxEwbCy06uoEq87oRld40NaA_zgQgltd44OvCy0bRfb6y06qHZ3oV4Sts6Bken
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/FZsS91MOcCQm7T3hO-CCeodTdK6zCUUs-qejhOrsd7dNMUsyOrsd7dNMVOZPoV6XXy8V4ThqhVZ23siMaF0hlrFm700jt82aHtaMU02rjgpv78efZvxOoUQsEzHZuVt5CX_8ICzBZCWb_khjmKCHtd7BgY-F6lK1FJ4SyOrKrKr01NjLQqes3sD3w019QWZQgCe0yNkzshh4zc75xAolu0ohyXsq3ge6iUugtutEW13Uc2MOdBiEn38Qp4iU2Pcxk3wAl2UGo0swC6wLka4bwf84AQb40im54NJ4fJsl0AK91A1w9Ij1o2M9xB4C7-UGOS7C2aOrPwQo3qy3Fkot6g55w839egG1hk2wCbBk0660Yg40M2hE2xFCgEh1941Maf3_73ou6nk3Qhkh4yqFcm2Eo5PP04CzAMssRoU94gV4t4iY21kcAP8p2MEjf0Em0G0BsteFEV2UFpw-07j5OHcma0Ibz8j1wSaSQg31wUVGNcU9A_cBOfM2h01H0g0Es7yH8Khuc9xwOl6m6h8sW5ANgbE4hO9Aawsq5LGbxGPwp0AyssrS0yuv2rFCqPslE45i3R20uhee5kkrIKeccCzAQsI6zAQsyEFcfrAImJ_BgY-56SNri9omee1kEtqIajS4XlxfrjVsSMqekjhOqejo7GT4Qg30c0wrd40Bm4fJelo6y0Kq81LoS9Cy1eWbxEwbCy06uoEq87oRld40NaA_zgQgltd44OvCy0bRfb6y06qHZ3oV4Sts6Bken
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$30,000 to St. Mary's Academy Foundation for tuition assistance. "As a priest I don't 
make a lot of money but in my case I've received money from my family so I had a 
little bit that I could give there," Fr. Levine said. Along with his donation, he is 
encouraging others to join the "Father Levine Challenge" and donate what they can 
to St. Mary's. The Sisters of the Holy Names joined the challenge with a ministry 
grant donation in 2015. Read more 
at: http://www.thedalleschronicle.com/news/2016/feb/12/priest-donates-30000-st-
marys-academy/ 

 

 

L-R: Fr. Joseph Levine and Sr. Mary Sullivan, SNJM. 
Photo by Derek Wiley. 

 

Celebrating SNJM Ministries 

Refugee Solidarity Walk at Holy Names High School  

Students from Holy Names High School, Oakland and St. Theresa School organized a 
Refugee Solidarity Walk to simulate and learn about the plight of refugees. HNHS 
students turned away the St. Theresa students at the "border" (HNHS campus) and 
then funneled them into a queue to be processed by border agents in small groups. 
At the processing table, HNHS students spoke only in French and Spanish to replicate 
the experience of a refugee entering a land with little or no knowledge of the spoken 
language. Once processed, Catholic Relief Services took each group and shared food 
and water with them. This was a tremendous learning experience for everyone 

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/FZsScCQm7T3hO-CCeodTdK6zCUUs-qejhOrsd7dNMUsyOrsd7dNMVOZPoV6XXy8V4ThqhVZ23siMaF0hlrFm700jt82aHtaMU02rjgpv78efZvxOoUQsEzHZuVt5CX_8ICzBZCWb_khjmKCHtd7BgY-F6lK1FJASyOrKrKr01NjLQqes3sD3w019QWZQgCe0yNkzshh4zc75xAolu0ohyXsq3ge6iUugtutEW13Uc2MOdBiEn38Qp4iU2Pcxk4xet0K5nH1WNpQ3wiY2MKh518Hcqc0c2nQMY4M6hJLjhPoZQ4K2Env3we4O0E90i1109629wojYisE0EAbTI83DC0a2g4BMM7Ah4r82glof9CnDiEo5TNwh7uYaeA0Oc5q7xmoMm0ULolo0ol8R0CXyEyym5hIKqek0a3jZ5PTM-yM528id7bwpce1Acc0Azg5waawa1QOc77n1gawbniM43jyMnE19pZAf9wi1O3w4hc20Gd4Mi6h0p32JiM7vst9CnU2wPEuc1e-zo4upc77dme2h4eh7h4L0wl39cO6gIa4PMa5waw9n7jGqegKamofw1QNsGP5ywb2UO4ModyJJ40MoeeqIje2pfP9szY0Ag0qM40a71UGObAnz2oocBhBxAi7expck2W14syp2E76xrWyUqIU6g98D76Zw8DDMCWpCIT5q11kwZgw7Ajzxl56Xbzz39EVd7b1EVd78Gaj3SVb5HvVkffxhJImQym5zzwla7mH2AZxeRojSQ-ndI6zB4QsCzAS1WJNd40M3086Ph09lx3XjBm1EwbCy0rSdypEwjKyUq82VEw1DCa6y1Sdljh0ciFfUQd45njh1cDVEw2ZjONEw1CG_gSehdM_Rqqjxf
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/FZsScCQm7T3hO-CCeodTdK6zCUUs-qejhOrsd7dNMUsyOrsd7dNMVOZPoV6XXy8V4ThqhVZ23siMaF0hlrFm700jt82aHtaMU02rjgpv78efZvxOoUQsEzHZuVt5CX_8ICzBZCWb_khjmKCHtd7BgY-F6lK1FJASyOrKrKr01NjLQqes3sD3w019QWZQgCe0yNkzshh4zc75xAolu0ohyXsq3ge6iUugtutEW13Uc2MOdBiEn38Qp4iU2Pcxk4xet0K5nH1WNpQ3wiY2MKh518Hcqc0c2nQMY4M6hJLjhPoZQ4K2Env3we4O0E90i1109629wojYisE0EAbTI83DC0a2g4BMM7Ah4r82glof9CnDiEo5TNwh7uYaeA0Oc5q7xmoMm0ULolo0ol8R0CXyEyym5hIKqek0a3jZ5PTM-yM528id7bwpce1Acc0Azg5waawa1QOc77n1gawbniM43jyMnE19pZAf9wi1O3w4hc20Gd4Mi6h0p32JiM7vst9CnU2wPEuc1e-zo4upc77dme2h4eh7h4L0wl39cO6gIa4PMa5waw9n7jGqegKamofw1QNsGP5ywb2UO4ModyJJ40MoeeqIje2pfP9szY0Ag0qM40a71UGObAnz2oocBhBxAi7expck2W14syp2E76xrWyUqIU6g98D76Zw8DDMCWpCIT5q11kwZgw7Ajzxl56Xbzz39EVd7b1EVd78Gaj3SVb5HvVkffxhJImQym5zzwla7mH2AZxeRojSQ-ndI6zB4QsCzAS1WJNd40M3086Ph09lx3XjBm1EwbCy0rSdypEwjKyUq82VEw1DCa6y1Sdljh0ciFfUQd45njh1cDVEw2ZjONEw1CG_gSehdM_Rqqjxf


involved. 

 

 

HNHS student acting as border security during a Refugee Solidarity Walk. 
 
WWII Female Pilot Visits AHN, Albany During Catholic Schools Week 
Lillian Yonally, a World War II Women Airforce Service Pilot (WASP), gave 
a presentation about women in leadership and service at Academy of the Holy 
Names, Albany during Catholic Schools Week. After her presentation, she met with 
Lower School students. 

 

 

Lillian Yonally with some AHN, Albany Lower School students. 



 

St. Mary's Academy Students Teach About Ending Modern-Day Slavery 

Sisters and staff became the students when three young women from St. Mary's 
Academy who serve on the board of Youth Ending Slavery (YES) gave a presentation 
on the realities of modern-day slavery and how YES empowers students to take a 
stand against it. The students described how they've learned to avoid buying 
products made with slave labor and how to better understand the links between 
poverty, abuse and vulnerability to enslavement. See below for a photo, and learn 
more about YES at: http://www.youthendingslavery.org 
 

 

Representatives from YES speaking to SNJM Sisters and staff. 
 

AHN, Tampa Breaks Ground for New Arts Center 

In February, the entire student body, faculty and staff were joined by Tampa Mayor 
Bob Buckhorn, Father Steve Ryan, Trustees and friends of the Academy of Holy 
Names, Tampa for the ceremonial groundbreaking for the new arts center. The 
Bailey Family Center for the Arts will include a 350-seat theater and rooms for art, 
music, drama and dance. It will have display space for student artwork, an area for 
student collaboration and project-based learning and a maker lab to encourage 
creativity and ingenuity. Watch a video of the ceremony 
at: https://vimeo.com/153139304 
 

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/FZsS81Msrhovsd7bWqoVwTsSUqerzxPVEVd79JMQsT73xOb9JMQsT73DbTdzArLK8zAjt5F7DQ8dNb0GA15lKBos01dQw8GJQH3w09Jd1BYswU_R-79zzhOyeLRXBQmrLYyOqenSrELZh5dqWqJQQul3PWApmU6CS3qb9KVKVI075e_hEVMdOse004DjHTh2oU2b5idN54icMsm6hxlU1x6bJNEd0UpbxV1RVSzE4fwMb38SlaxsczhAhbwbcO5kby0Uwy8BhAdmhv4hMo2Ubd78buy6yM51cc1Ub8cywcKdwAbE1Mb2EJgwwCd3wC6wcqeodKyElg4n2ZN9-0ApG--6Bw6684Mi31Ewm2om6jM8mazhEVc3CS1Eb0Mm2UxtQaJwlk2086kbQ0sG0_xFs4wOU4waS88Pvc77dme2h4eh7h4L0wl39cO6gIa4PMa5waw9n7jGqegKamofw1QNsGP5ywb2UO4ModyJJ40MoeeqIje2pfP9szY0Ag0qM40a71UGObAnz2oocBhBxAi7expck2W14syp2E76xrWyUqIU6g98D76Zw8DDMCWpCIT5q11kwZgw7Ajzxl56Xbzz39EVd7b1EVd78Gaj3SVb5HvVkffxhJImQym5zzwla7mH2AZxeRojSQ-ndI6zB4QsCzAS1WJNd40M3086Ph09lx3XjBm1EwbCy0rSdypEwjKyUq82VEw1DCa6y1Sdljh0ciFfUQd45njh1cDVEw2ZjONEw1CG_gSehdYg_FPf7U
http://cp.mcafee.com/d/2DRPoQ96Qm7T3hO-CCeodTdK6zCUUs-qejhOrsd7dNMUsyOrsd7dNMVOZPoV6XXy8V4ThqhVZ23siMaF0hlrFm700jt82aHtaMU02rjgpv78efZvxOoUQsEzHZuVt5CX_8ICzBZCWb_khjmKCHtd7BgY-F6lK1FJYSyOrKrKr01NjLQqes3sD3w019QWZQgCe0yNkzshh4zc75xAolu0ohyXsq3ge6iUugtutEW13Uc2MOdBiEn38Qp4iU2Pcxk2gNc6f4g5o7l0E3wMIe1dp2wsyyI7xcQsEy8i0YN8q40mh3NxkybeAbe2z0I93DMGaBgoCnawg6gedfx83wgzggrur0Bw5xwfC1_1wrtUi0k6iSE95Q0-E3z0Wz033gTskm0BoY1kVwe8f4gWpwo0W0S-WjZQ1PzCH718y78zEynwgaxACp38m52pU52M5g4HzFRd78n5bc7M0WoKlpyNg5xsp2oc6NmSy0oc77dm9D1cDVAKh-0i80do2053wYlp5ObNxcc6iEOMO93DgICa1t0yehcxk3zgJZhsdms384AjzzuM4jPUjtcPmryJ0wGguEg3O9NMGyztBNNxAQsCzBwQsCzAl59xXsByRLYG7DMESSbqhb2NNMaB3HlxiuMDqI9XqvbCS3hOyqejhOr0ZmUCy0o1w43pEw4GMxZFOH0Qg5Ph0dX6NcQg9Thsd41sQg0PP53h0X6GFEw69kDYq6y2HFEwCjYQg1uFVoQg0PlvEr78COVUNOe3R


 

Sr. Ann Regan, SNJM, fifth from left, smiles as Tampa Mayor Bob Buckhorn speaks 
at the groundbreaking. 

 

On the Province Website 

Membership Thoughts 

Sisters are sharing their thoughts about membership on the Province website. Follow 
the link below to see what Sisters Laura Michels, Mollie Reavis, and Judy Ryan have 
to say: http://snjmusontario.org/snjm-themes 

 

 

This is the newsletter of Sisters of the Holy Names of Jesus and Mary, U.S.-Ontario 
Province for our partners in mission and ministry. 

 
Please send questions and comments about this newsletter to info@snjmuson.org.  
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